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The Chair’s Corner 

As we move into FY17 we will be focused on the 
department’s strategic goals to accommodate 
growth within the Department of Family Medicine.  
We are enhancing our rural training in our UME 
program by identifying new preceptors and hous-
ing opportunities.  In the upcoming year Family 
Medicine will be working toward expanding our 
training programs by developing a PA program.  

We are excited about the new initiatives for student growth and new 
programs and will be looking toward continue community engagement 
and program enhancement. 

The Senior Administrator’s Corner 

We are off to a great start to Leading the creation 
and advancement of health equity in the Department 
of Family Medicine! I am very excited to be a part of 
this dynamic team of faculty and staff. Over the last 
several months we have experienced many changes 
and growth.  We are excited about our new staff and 
faculty, Colleen Stevens, Program Manager, Dr. Mari-

etta Collins, and, Curtiea Brown, Administrative Assistant to the 
Chair.  As we look forward to FY17 we will be focused on increasing class 
size, recruiting and retaining Faculty and staff, and increasing our com-
munity engagement. The residency program is also off to a great start for 
the new FY. Onward and Upward! 

Family Matters 



     Administration 

Family Medicine continues to accomplish all operational and financial goals and objectives that are set 
for leading the creation and advancement of health equity.   
 
We are confident that the department will be able to financially meet all obligations in FY 2017.  
 
Financial Keys to Success for the Department 

 Constantly review Operational Activities – review and modify procedures that can have 
better results with low cost.  

 Purchase only what is needed  
 Collaborate with other department with similar goals that will allow cost sharing.  

MSM Family Medicine Striving for Excellence! 

Administrative Staff 

Jamie Baker Kinji Davis 

Iris Jenkins Rodney Harrison Bridgette Welch Rosalyn Stubbs 

Angel Allen Colleen Stevens Curtiea Brown 



Community Health 

During the summer of 2016, The Innovations Learning Laboratory under the direction of Dr. Ar-
letha W. Livingston, PhD, MPH, trained 13 High school students from 4 metro-Atlanta high Schools 
(Tri-Cities, McClarin, Washington, KIPP Collegiate) as Community Health Workers through a new 
pilot program. Students are ages 15-18, rising sophomores-2016 graduates . 
 
The Program Objectives are to: 

 Increase the number of trained student community health workers to assist with com-
munity health programs in underserved communities  

 Provide a health careers pipeline program and mentorship for underserved students  
 Support & Promote the community Health worker field  
 Promote health education and health literacy in schools and community  
 Assist trained HS CHWs with the design and implementation of school-based and com-

munity-based health initiatives  

Photo of the High School Students who took part in The Innovations Learning Laboratory 

Research 

Congratulations Dr. Anne Gaglioti on your PCORI Grant! 
 
Engaging Stakeholders to Build Infrastructure for Patient Centered Outcomes Research in the 
Primary Care Safety Net 
 
This program was funded through a Patient-Centered Outcomes Research Institute (PCORI) 
Eugene Washington PCORI Engagement Award (EAIN-3315). 



Behavioral Medicine 

MHC Central Business Office has moved 
to MSM Main Campus as of August 1, 
2016. The location is the Harris Building, 
Suite 100.  
 
MHC is preparing for a major transition 
with the change from Practice Partner 
to EPIC. The targeted go-live date is 
scheduled for July 1, 2017. 

The Department of Family Medicine is excited and honored to welcome Dr. Marietta 

Harvey Collins who will be assuming the role of Director, Behavioral Medicine and 

Associate Professor in the Departments of Family Medicine and Psychiatry.  

 Dr. Collins’ passions include mentoring minority graduate and professional students 
within Psychology and Psychiatry. Her involvement within the Faith Community in 
Atlanta is an integral part of her life. She is married and the mother of two young 
adults. Her hobbies include singing and exercise. Dr. Collins is very excited and en-
thusiastic about beginning her new role in the Departments of Family Medicine and 
Psychiatry at The Morehouse School of Medicine.  

2016 Department of Family Medicine Retreat 

Comprehensive Family Healthcare Center 

On May 11, 2016, we held 

our Departmental Retreat. 

The theme for the retreat 

was Striving for Excellence.  

 

 



Question from Morehouse Choice ACO and Morehouse Healthcare 

Quality Program 

 

How do we measure depression remission at twelve months? 

 Adult patients age 18 and older with major depression or dysthymia 

and an initial PHQ-9 score >9 who demonstrate remission at twelve 

months defined as PHQ-9 score less than 5. This measure applies to 

both patients with newly diagnosed and existing depression whose 

current PHQ-9 score indicates a need for treatment. 

2016 Annual Graduation Dinner: The 2016 graduates were celebrated and awarded at our annual Graduation 
Dinner on June 3, 2016 at the Crowne Plaza Atlanta Airport. At the event, each of the graduates received an en-
graved pen with their name as a gift . They also were awarded for their achievements throughout their residency.  
Our graduates include Drs. Olumide Adewumi, Evelyn Campbell-Bayaan, Mario Henriquez-Alvarenga,  Omofolarin 
Fasuyi, Onameyore Utuama and Samantha Wagner. 
 
2016 Annual Resident Research Day: The 2016 residents presented their research projects on June 15, 2016 as 
part of our 8th Annual Resident Research Day. Drs. Campbell-Bayaan, Fasuyi and Utuama presented.  
 
2016 Resident Retreat: On June 25, 2016 we held our annual resident retreat at Zoo Atlanta. The residents were 
able to learn more about their personalities after completing a Meyers-Briggs Assessment and presentation with 
Dr. Shawn Garrison. In the afternoon the residents broke up into 3 groups for a Scavenger Hunt to show case how 
well they were able to work in a group. The day ended up in a Program Specific Jeopardy Game led by Dr. Kelsey-
Harris.  
 
2016—2017 Chief Residents: Drs. Anna Sikod and Nabila Shehu took over the reigns as chief residents for this 
year. We would like to acknowledge the wonderful job they have been doing thus far.  
 
2016—2017 Interns: We had the honor of welcoming 6 new interns this year into the program. Drs. Aaron 
Cooper, Mayyada Holt, Monique Merritt-Atkins, Lovelyne Ngujede, Tolani Olagunju and Vrati Parikh are our 1st 
year residents. They have received a number of compliments and praises already in the 2 months that they have 
been here. Keep up the good work! 
 

FMRP Newsletter: On July 31st we circulated our inaugural issue of the Family Residency Program Newsletter, 
Thrive. Thrive is released on a monthly basis highlighting education, resident activities achievements.  

Clinical Informatics 

Residency Program 

Medical Student Education/Rural Health  
We would like to welcome Ms. Bridgette Welch to the Medical Student Education 

Team. Ms. Welch is now the Administrative Rural Clerkship Coordinator. 

The Medical Education Division has also updated their webpage on the MSM Web-

site. Check it out! 



Farewell & Best Wishes 

Harry Strothers, III, MD, MMM, FAAFP 

Harry S. Strothers III, MD, MMM, former Chairman and Professor in the Department of Family Medicine 

at Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) served as Geriatric team leader for the National Center for 

Primary Care at MSM and as Medical Director for the Georgia Enhanced Care program for APS 

Healthcare. At MSM, Dr. Strothers served as Residency Director, Acting Medical Director and Interim 

and Associate Chairman for Academic Programs for the Department of Family Medicine. He and his 

team implemented the school’s first Electronic Health Record in 2001.  In 2000, he was named Family 

Practice Educator of the Year by the Georgia Academy of Family Physicians. Dr. Strothers decided to 

leave MSM in March 2016 to pursue a new journey at Mercer University in Macon, GA where he is 

Chairman and Professor in the Department of Family Medicine. 

Curtiea Brown, MA Jamie Baker, MBA 

Outstanding Achievements 

Dr. Omole was awarded the MSM 2015 Leadership Award 
at the Annual Service Awards 

 

Dr. Kelsey-Harris awarded the  MSM GME  

Faculty of the Year Award at the 2016 Joint Graduation 

 

The CFHC was named Opencare’s Patients’ Choice Winner 
for “their commitment to quality patient care and the East 
Point Family Medicine community. 

Welcome Aboard 

On Blast!! 

While working diligently assisting the 

Chair and others within the depart-

ment, Ms. Welch decided to return to 

school in January 2012 and was able 

to obtain her BBA-Human Resource 

Management in May 2014; Magna 

Cum Laude – 3.85 GPA from Strayer 

University (online).  After only a short 

break, she returned to Strayer University (online) to pur-

sue her graduate degree in September 2014; graduating 

top of her class with a perfect 4.0 GPA as well as being 

selected to carry the banner for her degree: MS-HRM, 

Generalist May 2016. 

Marietta Collins, PhD  Colleen Stevens, MBA 



Shantae Mangaroo, MD 4/10 

Jamie Baker 4/14 

Lovelyne Daley, MD 4/20 

Riba Kelsey-Harris, MD 4/23 

Mayyada Holt, MD 4/25 

Emmanuel Osinuga, MD 5/4 

Robert Williams, MD 5/16 

Barbara McMillan-Persaud, MD 5/16 

Marietta Colins, PhD 5/23 

Jennifer Fowlkes-Callins, MD 5/29 

Arletha Williams-Livingston, 

MD 

6/10 

Michelle Nichols, MD' 6/16 

Harry Heiman, MD 6/21 

Yuan Xiang Meng, MD 7/6 

Isioma Okwumabua, MD 7/17 

Oluwaseun Odewole, MD 7/24 

Iris Jenkins 7/24 

Sarita Cathcart 7/1/1999 

Susan Robinson 8/16/2000 

Rodney Harrison  4/16/2001 

Iris Jenkins 4/1/2003 

Yuan Xiang Meng, MD 7/1/2003 

Charles Sow, MD 7/1/2003 

Lawrence Powell, MD 7/1/2008 

Folashade Omole, MD 4/16/2009 

Dolapo Babalola, MD 7/13/2009 

Sabrina Jackson 7/27/2009 

Dominic Mack, MD 8/10/2009 

Isioma Okwumabua, MD 7/1/2010 

Rosalyn Stubbs 4/11/2011 

Kirstie Cunningham, MD 7/1/2014 

Kinji Davis 7/21/2014 

Afolake Moboalji, MD 7/10/2015 

Anne Gaglioti, MD 8/31/2015 



The Answer Is: 

 

We created a PHQ-2 and a PHQ-9 templates. 

We created clinical elements for depression screening using PHQ-
2 capturing positive or negative responses. 

We create a health maintenance name called depression screen 
to record the last depression screen date. 

We created a lab called PHQ-2 to record and track all PHQ-2 
scores. 

We created a lab called PHQ-9 to record and track all PHQ-9 
scores. 

We improved and customized our depression template and 
nurse’s note for a better management of depression following 
guidelines, evidence-based medicine and data mining. 

Clinical Informatics Continued from Page 5 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

November 16th—
Thanksgiving Luncheon 

 

December 11th— 

Holiday Luncheon 

1513 E. Cleveland Avenue, Bldg. 100-, Suite 300-A, East Point, GA 30344 

 

Direct 404-756-1230  Fax 404-752-1229 

Family Medicine Vision: 

We will receive national recognition for excellence in 

education, scholarship and improved health status 

for underserved populations. 

This newsletter was brought to you by the Family  Medicine Newsletter Committee:  

Angel Allen, Jamie Baker, Curtiea Brown, Kinji Davis, Iris Jenkins and  

Colleen Stevens   

If you’re interested in posting any news please feel free to contact us.  


